BOX 1539 GPO, ADELAIDE SA 5001

ABN: 93 799 021 552

Your Ref

Our Ref

PCO 2008/0082

Enquiries

Telephone

Facsimile

July 2007 11

Ms. Jackie Morris Committee Secretary Legal and Constitutional Affairs Committee PO Box 6100, Parliament House, Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Ms Morris,

Inquiry into the provisions of the Telecommunications Re: (Interception and Access) Amendment Bill 2007.

Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission to the Parliamentary inquiry.

South Australia Police continue to support the implementation of the Blunn review recommendations and do not wish to make submissions upon each of the amendments proposed by the Bill.

The creation of a single legislative regime for law enforcement agencies to gain access to telecommunications data is welcomed. South Australia Police support the intention of the Bill to clarify the provisions relating to lawful access to telecommunications data.

Should you require any further information please contact Senior Sergeant David Sheldon, Officer in Charge, Telecommunications Interception Section on 8463 7700.

Yours sincerely,

(Malcolm Hyde) COMMISSIONER OF POLICE

